## The Lobster Lady®

Jeanne M. McGurn

## Hello, Hello!

As we say in Maine...we have two seasons...July and the rest of the year!
Yowza was it a hot one or what? We wait
11 months for gorgeous weather in Maine and then we are complaining it is too hot! August will bring the proverbial "dog days of summer," and by

September and October the whole state will be in flaming fall color! That is my favorite time of the year.

The PA Bus Annual Meeting on Cape Cod was a great success. It was so much fun to connect with numerous "old friends," and to meet new ones, too! Patti Lloyd is, of course, the hostess with the mostess. A must-see was Rene Poyant's son Tyler's art work—he



Trans-Bridge Lines / The JeBran Family visit The Maine Tour Connection booth

was there as our special artist in residence. Rene and Cherye are so proud of him...as they should be! Look him up online, too!

Art's Dune Tours are another standout. Rob Costa gives you a fabulous overview and tour of Cape Cod's precious National Seashore.

Industry friends can also be seen in Maine at this time of year...Suzanne Slaviter and Daniel Chavez were among the visitors, and we enjoyed lunch on the Portland Waterfront. Take a look at Suzanne's latest online venture, Red Hot

## Celebrations.

The "Lobsterettes" will be out and about meeting your groups in the next several weeks. Beware of those lobster hats and lobster beads.... Maybe we should get some fall camouflage at Cabela's instead?

Right on time, the annual burning question has popped up regarding ferry service...rumor has it that ferry service will be returning between Portland and Yarmouth NS...don't hold your breath for 2014. However, we will keep you posted for 2015 possibilities.

As always, thanks for your business, loyalty, and friendship.

Jeanne M. McGurn, CTP

President

The Lobster Lady®